Discussion/Action Items

1. Collections Actions

We have a request to codify PINES policy regarding the use of collection agencies.  It will be extremely helpful to have all libraries following the same policies, so we all have a consistent understanding of this process.
In question:  what patrons should be sent to collections by each library?  The choices:
1) The library may send any patrons registered with this library as HOME LIBRARY, regardless of the ownership of items in question
2) The library may send any patrons who have overdue materials with this library as OWNING LIBRARY, regardless of patron home library
3) The library may send any patrons who have overdue materials as a result of TRANSACTIONS originating from this library, regardless of item ownership or patron home library

From Unique Management:

From Unique’s perspective, option number three makes the most sense.  

Technically, option 1 would be difficult, and definitely require some re-tooling.  Additionally, since it is materials we are trying to recovery, it makes sense that we would be doing the collection based somehow on that, as opposed to strictly where a patron is registered.

Option 2, from our perspective, will lead to confusion for a patron.  They may borrow an item from their home library (that does not use a collection agency), but the item is from a library that does.  They would subsequently be referred to the collection agency without any understanding of any policy related to one.  After all their library does not use the collection agency.  It is our understanding that the exchange of materials within PINES may at times be totally transparent to the patron.  

Option 3 then is the best option.  Even if a patron is not registered at the location that they check the items out from, there is some expectation on their part that that library’s policies are in effect for that transaction.  If the library is unable to collect for patrons NOT registered at their location, but who owes them significant dollars, this creates a significant loophole for collections.  

Subcommittee votes:

Option #1 – 0 votes

Option #2 – 2 votes

Option #3 – 6 votes

PINES should have no governing policy; this should be left to individual library systems to determine – 2 votes

2. Use of Special Characters in Patron Record

Enter names into PINES without hyphens, apostrophes, dashes, quotation marks, etc.

The library system proposing this idea has encountered confusion with names containing special characters, and would like to simplify searching by name.


Subcommittee Votes:


Yes-7


No-0


Keep hyphenated names only -3


Keep characters that are part of legal name- 1

3. Policy Name Approval 

WGRL-MZ  West Georgia Regional Library-Mount Zion

4. Pre-overdue notice

5. Subcommitee Nominations

Acquisitions

Judy Golden; Houston County Libraries

Cataloging

Sara Paulk; Fitzgerald-Ben Hill

Circulation

Mary Hardy Conyers-Rockdale

Barry Reese; Twin Lakes

George Tuttle; Piedmont Regional

OPAC

Cristina Trotter; Oconee Regional

Reports

LaToya Davidson; Twin Lakes

Roberta Wilder; East Central Georgia

Staff Training and Documentation

Suzanne Watson; West GA Regional

